
 

Witness, Mercy, Life Together 

October 20, 2012 

9:00 a.m.-1:30 p.m. 

• The annual Country 
Fair will be held at 
Faith Lutheran Church 
Saturday, October 20th 
from 9 am to 1:30 pm.  
 
The annual bazaar will 
feature a variety of 
booths, including crafts, 
baked goods, produce, 
collectibles, candy, 
cookies, gift baskets, a 
"Grandma's Attic" 
booth featuring used 
household items, reli-
gious cards and gifts, 
and activities for kids.  
 
In addition, caramel 
rolls and pie will be 
served in the morning, 

and soup, sandwiches 
and pie will be served 
for lunch. To-go con-
tainers will be avail-
able. 
 
Money raised from the 
Country Fair is used to 
help fund not only 
with programs and 
projects within the 
church, but also sup-
ports local, regional 
and national organiza-
tions. This year, funds 
raised at the bazaar 
will be given to:  
Pierre/Ft. Pierre Food 
Pantry 

• Backpack Program 

• Pierre Area Referral 
Service 

• Rosebud Lutheran 
Mission 

• Lutheran Social Ser-
vices in Sioux Falls 

• Lutheran Indian Minis-
tries (national program) 

• The Malaria Initiative 

• Fellowship Hall blinds 

• Music ministry at 
church 

• LYF for the National 
Youth Gathering 

• Faith Lutheran Pre-
school and Daycare 

• Postage for goodie 
boxes for Faith's col-
lege students 

Help us publicize Country 
Fair by putting up a poster 
at work - and be sure to 
invite your friends! 

2012 LWML Country Fair 

TRUNK ‘N’ TREAT 
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Holding a Trunk ‘N’ Treat 
Halloween activity is a 

great way to keep Hallow-
een safe.  

It's when several families 
get together at the church, 
park their cars in the park-
ing lot, open up the trunks 

of their cars, and kids come 

around to each car to 
Trunk ‘N’ Treat instead 
of going house to house 

to Trick-or-Treat.   

Treats, warm cider, 

hot chocolate and cof-

fee provided by our 

LYF youth.  A well lit 

area for our Trunk ‘N’ 

Treaters, and rest-

rooms available! 

We need 30 families to 

serve as Host Trunks. 

We ask our host fami-

lies to provide 400-500 

pieces of candy, our 

Board of Missions and 

Evangelism will supply 

the rest. 
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Rally! 

Greetings in the mighty name of 
our Lord Jesus Christ!! 

While I miss the summer sun 
from early in the morning to late 
evening, I enjoy fall. Cool 
nights, no AC or heat, football—
Husker style, the Twins fans put-
ting on rally hats (that’s a ball 
cap inside out if you are not a 
ball fan), and actually having a 
game winning rally. I am moved 
by 85,000 Husker fans scream-
ing “Go Huskers”. 

All the energy of people gath-
ered around a single purpose, 
roused for the cause. 

On Sunday, September 16 we 
also had our Rally Day. There 
were 524 people gathered 
around the cause of Christ and 
our worship of Him and our joy 
in teaching the faith to children 
and adults. 

One of our little girls was on 
Skype that night with grandpar-
ents to whom she joyfully pro-
claimed, “Today was Rally 
Day!” 

What a Rally it was— 

• Pancakes 

• Sunday School Awards 

• Second grade Bible presenta-
tions 

• Installation of teachers 

• Tacos with salads and des-
serts 

• New members 

• Games, even a bounce house 

• And a beautiful Sanctuary 

and spacious fellowship hall 
in which to do all this. 

There we were, hundreds of us 
with a common purpose, a com-
mon proclamation, a common  
confession 
roused to 
serve our 
Lord and re-
vived to grow 
in witness, 
mercy and life together. 

Through the years it is remark-
able to think how those six origi-
nal members with a big dream of 
a healthy Missouri Synod con-
gregation in Pierre would have 
felt if they could see the remark-
able culmination of their dream. 
For over 80 years men and 
women like you have rallied to 
support our parish, to support 
missions, to support our commu-
nity. 

So thank you as we enter the fall 
of 2012 for all you share and do. 

You are a Rally people lifting 
the name of Christ high before 
the world. As I look at the crazy 
world in which we live, it is only 
Jesus who brings a mercy, a 
grace, a salvation, a peace that is 
beyond understanding. 

I can’t think of a place I’d rather 
be than with you rallying around 
Christ each holy Sunday morn-
ing. Thanks again for all you do. 
The Lord be with you. 

Rallying around Jesus, 

Pastor Brad Urbach 

Sunday School 

Tony & Melissa Neyhart 

Cindy Ellwein 

Carolyn Kropuenske 

Pat Huisman 

Nicki Axtell 

Denise Overweg 

Carol Fosheim 

Carolyn Ryckman 

Sarah Farnsworth 

Jessica Stange 

LeRoy Kropuenske 

Nick & Annette Hill 

Subs 

Carlene Barber 

Mike Larson 

Susan Burroughs 

Midweek 

LeRoy Kropuenske 

Hilary Lee 

Jessica Lammle 

Pat Huisman 

Jeanne Schweigert 

Dan Haberling 

Bob Green 

Melissa Brock 

Sandy Hobart 

Pastor Baumann 

Pastor Urbach 

Subs 

Dee Koch 

Heidi Kampfe 

Kelsey Kampfe 

Mike Larson 

Susan Burroughs 
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Pastor Urbach’s Message 
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Meet our Sunday 
School & Midweek 

Teachers 
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Join us also for our Wednesday 
morning Men’s Bible Study at 
7:00 a.m. Hey guys, Join other men of our 

church for some fun Dartball on 
Monday night, October 1.  

Bring a snack to share. See you 
Monday, October 1 at 7:00 p.m. 
in the Luke/John room. 

C. S. Lewis said, “There are two 
kinds of people: those who say 
to God, ‘Thy will be done,’ and 
those to whom God says, ‘All 
right, then, have it your way.’” 
As redeemed children of God, of 
course, we desire to belong to 
that first category. We long to 
live each day as stewards who 
earnestly pray, “Thy will be 
done.” As God’s stewards, we 
are devoted to using all that we 

are and have for His purposes. 
We are God’s stewards each and 
every day. 

On Sundays, October 28, No-
vember 4, November 11 and No-
vember 18 the theme of our wor-
ship services will be living each 

day as a steward. We will learn 
how the Holy Spirit, working 
through Word and Sacrament, 
transforms us to be more like our 
Chief Steward, Jesus, Who will-
ingly poured out His life in giv-
ing and serving, ultimately sacri-
ficing His very life for our eter-
nal lives. Just as Jesus faithfully 
served His Father by serving us, 
we are to use our lives and gifts 
in faithful service to Him by oth-
ers. “As each has received a gift, 

use it to serve one another, as 

good stewards of God’s varied 

grace” (1 Peter 4:10) 

As your Board of Stewardship, 
we pray that each of you will 
take advantage of these opportu-
nities to grow in the grace and 
knowledge of your Lord that you 
might be strengthened in faith 
both for eternity and for a fruit-
ful life here on earth. 

The three themes are as follows: 

“The Steward’s Identity 

“The Steward’s Purpose” 

“The Steward’s Lifestyle” 

May God grant us strength and 
wisdom to be the faithful stew-
ards that He has called us to be. 

 

Your Board of Stewardship 

2. Please wear only non-marking 
sports shoes when playing in 
the gym or take shoes off and 
play in your socks. 

3. Always put things back just 
the way you found them when 
using the gym and kitchen. 

4. Never hang on the rims of the  
baskets. 

We need your collective help in 

three areas as we use the new 

gym. 

1. Please never drag tables or 
other objects across floor. It 
scars the floor. Interesting—
the days of asbestos tile floors 
are gone but new tiles are 
much softer. 
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Men’s Fellowship 

Living Each Day as a Steward 

GYM GUIDELINES 

ON THE CAMPUS 
 

Perhaps you noticed the two new 
red rose bushes on Grand Avenue 
just across from the Memorial 
Garden. These are a kind gift 
from Pauline 
Votteler in 
memory of her 
husband Vince. 

Thanks Pauline 
for the added 
color and beauty to our Campus. 

Also – you may have noticed a lot 
of the parking lot lines have been 
brightened up. We thank Red 
Westall for a great parking lot 
touch up.    
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John 8:12 “When Jesus spoke 

again to the people, He said, “I 

am the light of the world. Who-

ever follows me will never walk 

in darkness, but will have the 

light of life.” 

Greetings in Christ Jesus!  
The end of September will mark 
one year from a day in which my 
life was almost forever changed in 
the blink of an eye… literally.  It 
was a crisp September morning 
and there I was walking through 
the dark woods on my grandfa-
ther’s property in Southeastern 
Wisconsin just before sun up.  I 
remember taking 10 or so steps 
away from my vehicle and realiz-
ing that I had forgotten to bring a 
flashlight.  I had none with me, 
and none in my car.  Daylight was 
coming soon, and there was no 
time to head back to my parent’s 
house to grab one, I wanted to be 
in the tree stand at first light to 
hopefully be in position to see 
deer with my bow and arrow at 
first light.  Walking in the dark 
would be no problem what-so-
ever, so I thought. 

Looking back, that deci-
sion almost cost me dearly, it al-
most cost me the vision in my left 
eye for which I am now forever 
thankful for.  As I drew near to 
my stand location, there was one 
final trail I needed to connect 
with.  I searched in the dark, walk-
ing from tree to tree trying to re-
call where the opening for the trail 
was.  Thorns and prickly ash 
bushes blocked any attempts to 
journey through to the other side, 
and then I saw it through the dark 
of night… an opening!  With eyes 
fixed on that opening, I stooped 

under one of the branches to make 
my way to it, and that’s when it all 
happened so fast.  I felt a sharp 
and searing pain in the corner of 
my eye.  I whipped my head back 
away from the branch and imme-
diately put my hands up to my 
eye.  I was not sure what had hap-
pened or if I still could see.  All I 
knew was that I was in big trou-
ble.  I ever so delicately reached 
into the corner of my eye closest 
to my nose to try and figure out 
what had just happened and that’s 
when I unwedged a small twig 
that became lodged in the corner 
of my eye and nose, near my tear 
duct.  By the grace of God that 
small stick caught me at just the 
right place, and I was able to leave 
those woods with the same vision 
I came with. 

When we think we have it 
all together, that’s when it can 
sometimes hit us.  The Apostle 
Paul encourages us followers of 
Christ to see with the eyes of 
faith. He writes in 2 Corinthians 
5:7 “We live by faith and not by 
sight.”  Perfect vision and clarity 
come from Jesus Christ alone.  He 
Himself states in John 8:12 “…I 
am the light of the world.”  It is 
easy to make excuses for doing 
the right thing, to grope around in 
the dark thinking we have it all 
figured out, when really what we 
need is the light.  And if we need 
the light and love of Jesus, how 
much more a world that is lost in 
darkness, pain, and hopelessness?  
As Christ is the light of your 
world, I earnestly desire and pray 
that you take that light with you 
wherever you go, into a world that 
needs the light.  Whatever situa-

tion you find yourself in use the 
light of Jesus in your life, reflect 
the light of Jesus wherever you 
go, and walk in the light of Jesus 
as you live a life different from 
the world around you.  Praise 
God for the light and love of Je-
sus Christ.  His Word is truth and 
His Word is light.  I leave you 
with one final passage from 
Psalm 119:105, “Your word is a 
lamp to my feet and a light for 
my path.”  Praise God for His 
light in this darkness! 

                                                                 
With Joy in Jesus the True Light, 

Pastor Josh Baumann 
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at our Annual September golf 
scramble. This year’s event was at 
the Dunes and the 10th hole was at 
Scott & Jean Collisons. We thank 
our Board of Parish Fellowship and 
Scott & Jean Collison for hosting 
the event. 

Next September we 
will plan our event at 
the Trails. 

You are invited to 
the 50th wedding 
anniversary celebra-
tion of Jerry & 
JoAnn Sanders at 

the Pierre Senior Citizens Center on 
Saturday, October 6, from 2-4. 
They request no gifts. Greetings 
and cards may be sent to 930 W 
Pleasant Drive # 1 

At both services, the Pastor who 
preaches on a given Sunday will 
come back to the pulpit after 
having greeted people leaving 
the Sanctuary and have prayer 
with anyone who 
has a prayer con-
cern.  

We had 16 golfers 

Thank you so much for allowing 
us to use your facilities for our 
Choir Camp. The camp was a 
success due, in part, to your gen-
erosity. 

Thank you for your support and 
assistance. 

Rodd Bauck 

The thank you note also con-

Faith Lutheran Church, Pastor 
Brad, Pastor Baumann and all 
who have helped Jerald & I and 
my family members through this 
difficult time of loss of our 
brother Henry. You’ve been 
great. 

God bless you all. 

Bonnie & Jerald Fetzer 

tained the signatures of all the 

participants of the choir camp. 
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Pastor—Pulpit—Prayer 

THANK YOU! THANK YOU 

Golf Thank You! 50th Anniversary 

OCTOBER   31   REFORMATION DAY 
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“Let everything that hath breath, 

praise the Lord.” 

 

After last week’s choir rehearsal, 
our devotion reminded us that our 
voices are one of God’s most se-
lect gifts to human kind.  This pre-
cious gift allows us the ability to 
communicate our thoughts and 
feelings.  It is also a reminder that 
God created man in his own im-
age – as only man has been given 
the capability to communicate an 
organized language with a voice.  
Not only that, through sounds of 
pitch, duration and harmony – WE 
CAN SING! 

 

Oh, that I had a thousand voices  

To praise my God with thousand 

tongues! 

My heart, which in the Lord rejoices, 

Would then proclaim in grateful songs 

To all, wherever I might be, 

What great things God has done for 

me. 

 

The human voice is also an ex-
alted instrument that has been 
given to man to offer praise to the 
Almighty.  Through singing and 
song, we can express our highest 
praise to, and loftiest thoughts 
about, God and his creation.  The 
sound of singing is part of our 
Christian tradition from the begin-
ning.  In Genesis 4:21, in the sev-
enth generation after Adam, we 
read that Jubal is the earliest re-
corded musician.  He was “the 
father of all who play the harp and 
lyre.”  From the very beginning, 

God made provision for the aes-
thetic – the soul expressions of 
man through music. 

 

All creatures that have breath and 

motion, 

That throng the earth, the sea, the 

sky, 

Come, share with me my heart’s de-

votion, 

Help me to sing God’s praises high. 

My utmost pow’rs can never quite 

Declare the wonders of His might. 

 

Music and singing can also be a 
soothing balm.  We have all ex-
perienced the healing power of 
sacred music, whether it be a sim-
ple song that provides comfort and 
reminds us of God’s nearness, or 
whether it is a majestic anthem of 
praise and worship that lifts our 
hearts and spirits.   The song we 
sing can be one of testimony in 
which the truth of the Gospel is 
proclaimed.  What better way to 
witness about God the Creator, 
Sustainer and Redeemer? 

 

Creator, humbly I implore You 

To listen to my earthly song 

Until that day when I adore You, 

Together with the angel throng 

And learn with choirs of heav’n to sing 

Eternal anthems to my King. 

 

Because our bodies are the temple 
of God, and our voices are from 
Him, it is important that we treat 

this gift with proper care and re-
spect.  Our voices should reflect 
a genuine, personal relationship 
with the Creator: 

 

The voice you are born with is 
God’s gift to you; the use of your 

voice is your gift to God. 

 

                                                                                                                            

Karen Lindbloom, 

Faith Lutheran Music Director 

 

OFFICIAL ACTS 

Baptism 

Jessica Gaffer 9/15/12 

Funeral 

Marlene Young   9/12/12 

Deanna Smith   9/20/12 

New Members 

Adam Huber 

Dustin Ortbahn 

Jenna Everson 

Chris & Lisa Stanley, Christian, 
Abigail 

Kelly & Laura Hansen, Kellen, 
Blake 

William & Shannon Bonnat, De-
laney, Aaden & Greyson 

Matthew & Jenny Gaffer, Myles 

Brandon & Misty Hoftiezer, Damon, 
Brady & Jaxton 

Marlys Frederick  

Jim Beckwith 

Wedding 

Shawn Flottmeyer & Bryan Bietz 
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We are off again to another great 
year at preschool.  Praise the 
Lord! Our classes are all full at 
this time and we have a short 
waiting list!  This year, we have 
many younger children in the pro-
gram and they are keeping us 
busy!  During the month of Octo-
ber, we will have community 
helpers visit – most of these are 
parents of the preschoolers.  We 
are also studying the color orange, 
the number 1, the letters DEF and 
the circle.  Our Bible stories are 
about God’s helpers in the Old 
Testament era.   

Throughout this year, we will be 
studying trees and several animals 
that live in them.  Our first animal 
is the bear. We will also be using 
a nutrition unit called “Chef 
Combo” – who happens to be a 
puppet that is a chef.  We will be 
borrowing a unit from the Cultural 
Heritage Center about cowboys 
the end of October and doing 
some branding of our own!  These 
kits are all wonderful and the chil-
dren really enjoy them.  

We do not have the children wear 
their costumes for Halloween, but 
we do have a fun time hearing 
how they are going to dress for 
Trick or Treating. 

Recently, a preschool family lost 
their home and all their posses-
sions to a house fire. In an effort 
to be helpful, Faith Lutheran Pre-
school will be collecting gift cards 
for the family. Some suggestions 
for places to purchase them are: 
Walmart, Kmart, Penney’s, Dako-
tamart, Sutley’s, and any restau-
rant or eating establishment. The 
preschool will be collecting these 

and will make sure that the 
Herrman family receives them. 
Thank you for being generous 
with your gifts. 

We are not saving the “Boxtops 
for Education”  labels, but we are 
still saving the Campbell soup la-
bels.  These include the “Labels 
for Education”.   We are also sav-
ing the Land O’Lakes milk caps 
for 5 cents.  Thank you for your 
support of these projects.  

Something new this year, is the 
use of the emails of parents for 
sending out the monthly newslet-
ter.  Hopefully this will help in 
our communication with parents!  
My email at preschool is:  
jan@faithluth.com     

Fall is in the air – it is a time to 
reflect back on our summer and to 
look forward to the season of 
cooler days and colorful leaves.  
Enjoy these times with your chil-
dren!  We are certainly enjoying 
them at preschool.  God bless you!  

In Christ’s love & joy,   

Jan Larson    

Greetings from Faith  

Lutheran Daycare. 

 

We have been busy here at Faith 
Lutheran Daycare since our sum-

mer has ended! We have started a 
new special day called our “Book 
day” on Wednesdays. Our children 
are allowed to bring a book from 
home to share with everyone dur-
ing circle time. We are trying to 
get many more books read as a 
group. We know our most impor-
tant book is the Bible, though! 

We have been excited to get 
started on our Little Lambs cur-
riculum again. Our children have 
now talked about the Creation, 
Adam and Eve, and Noah. We 
have learned about making good 
choices and following the rules 
that our teachers, parents, and most 
importantly God have set before 
us. 

As the weather has now cooled we 
have been blessed with an abun-
dance of outside play time. We 
love to explore and learn about the 
world that God has made for us. 
We learn something new every 
day! 

We currently have 16 staff mem-
bers including substitutes.  In at-
tendance at Faith Lutheran Day-
care we have 8 Infants, with 2 
more starting soon. We have 9 
Toddlers, 32 Preschoolers, and 8 
Schoolers.  We are currently li-
censed for 65 children. 

Daycare can always use donations 
of items such as Kleenex, baby 
wipes, craft items, and paper. If 
you ever want to donate anything 
you are welcome to drop things off 
at the Daycare office anytime. 

Your friend in Christ, 

 

Jennifer Carr 

FLDC Director 
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Thank you for your continued gifts 

to our Building Fund  

Due to continued gifts to the Building 
Account, we have: 

ο installed the balance of the heat-
ing & cooling pipes, elbows, flex 
duct and supply diffusers in the Luke/
John room 

ο installed the all the ceiling in the 
Luke/John room 

ο dropped the water suppression 
heads into the ceiling of the Luke/
John room 

ο installed the lighting fixtures for 

which we thank Todd’s Electric. 

ο installed the six blinds for the St. 
Luke/St. John room. They look nice 
and also break the summer heat and 
sunlight in the afternoons and eve-
nings. 

We are grateful to Sandy & Merrill 
Bales, Jerry & JoAnn Sanders, Red & 
Bea Westall, Mike & Marilyn Nu-
gent, and Pastor Urbach for providing 
the gifts for the new blinds. 

Next – well, nothing more at this 
time for Luke/John. With a lot of 
youth use, we will wait for carpet 
down the pike. 

Blinds   We have a proposal to put 
blinds on the upper windows in the 
CFLC. These would be a lot of help 
for the usage times when bright 
beams of sunlight are pouring in the 
windows. They will not be black out 
shades but shades that would filter 
the sun. This would also help when 
we use DVD’s in the Christian Fam-
ily Life Center. 

It is amazing what you have done 
together to finish the upstairs of the 
CFLC. Thank you! 

We also thank you for continued 

gifts to our Debt Retirement Ac-

count. 

Debt Retirement  - Along with our 
regular October 1 payment of 
$5,395.00 we were able to send an 
additional principal payment of 
$2,433.50 which saved us $2,961.48  
in interest. This is our 78th advance 
payment and we have now 
saves$334,482.72 in interest. We 
thank you for your continued gifts to 
Debt Retirement. We hope every 
month to do at least one advanced 
payment. When we have sufficient 
gifts, we will continue to send as 
many payments as possible so that 
we may save as much interest as pos-
sible. 

On the Campus   A big THANK 
YOU to Red Westall for restriping 
the Parking Lot. It is much easier to 
find the parking spot. 

 

Our Lending Library  

       and Gift Shop!  

Gift Shop   Are you looking for 
cards, napkins, Bibles, gifts? Well 
look no further. Berea Circle has 
lots of items for all the seasons of 
the year. Stop by the Living Room 
and see their selection. 

Lending Library   We have 
started to restock our Lending Li-
brary with good Christian Books 
and DVD’s. We recently have a 
brand new selection of Veggie 
Tales. No charges, just sign in and 
sign out the items you are borrow-
ing.  

 

 

 

 

Sunday School  

Attendance Policy  

The Board of Education has a Sun-
day School attendance policy to in-
clude the fall months and spring 
months of the school year, which 
covers our Sunday School months of 
September through May. 

1. Attendance will be taken every 
Sunday. 

2. Each child can miss only 10 
times in the weeks that there is 
regular Sunday School to be 
considered for faithful atten-
dance. 

3. If a child visits a church else-
where, they will receive credit 
for that visit with a verbal con-
firmation, or note from that 
place of worship, or a note from 
the parents stating such. 

4. All awards will be given in Sep-
tember during the church ser-
vice on Rally Day. 

5. Milestone years will be year 1, 
year 5, and year 10. 

6. Attendance will be retroactive 
from prior churches. Parents 
need to give that information to 
the Sunday School secretary, or 
the Education coordinator when 
they register their child in our 
program. 

Teachers mark attendance for each 
student weekly for accurate atten-
dance count. 

Hopefully this system will encour-
age the children to seek God’s Word 
through the opportunities of Sunday 
School with the reward given to 
them for their yearly accomplish-
ments.     
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October Acolytes 
October 7 

Early: Jacob Fuerst, Wylin Baker 

Late: Riley Bren, Caitlin Bolte 

October 14 

Early: Austin Wagner, Justice Voita 

Late: Morgan Deis, Cammie Schmidt 

October 21 

Early: Haven Kenefick-Aschoff, Whitney King 

Late: Abby Lingle, Caden Overturf 

October 28 

Early: Lucas Schochenmaier, Nicole Smith 

Late: Julia Jares, Gerritt Tronvold 

out to Faith Lutheran and bring 
them to the office by Friday, Oc-
tober 5th.  We will send in our 
registration and information that 
afternoon.   

 
Concerning the Gathering, a second 
informational parent’s meeting will 
be held for those desiring to go to 
the National Youth Gathering, but 
weren’t able to make it on Septem-
ber 12th.  The date for the 2nd par-

ent’s meeting is: Wednesday, Oc-

tober 3rd at 7:30 after Midweek 
class.  We will meet in the Gym.  
This meeting is for those who are 

LIVE LOVE(D)!!!  2013 Na-
tional Youth Gathering in San 

Antonio, Texas is July 1-5  

 

The plan is for Faith L.Y.F. to 
have our numbers finalized for 
the National Youth Gathering as 
best as we can by Friday, Octo-

ber 5th at noon.  Right off the 
bat, the church is covering $100 
of the $295 registration cost, 
thus leaving $195 left by the par-
ticipant to cover on their own.  If 
there are special circumstances 
please talk with Pastor 
Baumann. Please make checks 

currently 8th graders or any high 
school age student who missed the 
first meeting but still desires to at-
tend the National Youth Gathering 
next July.  Parents should plan to 
attend with their child.   

 
Currently there are 17  L.Y.F youth 
who have shown interest in attend-
ing the National Youth Gathering 
next summer.  Please see Pastor 
Baumann and fill out a contact in-
formation form if you are inter-
ested.  
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 THAT’S A LOT OF ALUMINUM!!!!  

Thanks to our L.Y.F. youth and parents 
who helped load and haul cans to the recy-
cling center.  LYF got $146.80 from all 
the aluminum!  This money will be used 
to help support our efforts to attend the 

National Youth Gathering next July in San Antonio. Be 
ready to help again in the spring! 

 
THAT’S A LOT OF PANCAKE BATTER!!!! 

Thanks also to our L.Y.F. youth and the parents who helped 
with the pancake fundraiser on Rally Day.  
What a success and reason to give thanks 
to God!  Our youth made over $850 to ap-
ply towards attending the National Youth 
Gathering in San Antonio in 2013. 

 
 
We praise God that both Sunday School and Mid-

week are underway.  There are still great opportunities to 
offer your time and help for the support of our teachers and 
helpers whether that be filling in on occasion for teaching as 
need be, leading or helping with music for the younger Sun-
day School grades, or volunteering for special events like 
the Sunday School Christmas program.  We are glad to have 
your help as there are plenty of ways to serve and be in-
volved with our youth.  Please seek out Pastor Baumann for 
ways you might be able to help. 

JYM Pizza Ranch  
Fundraiser    

 
Mark November 12, 2012 on your calendars 
for our JYM Pizza Ranch Fundraiser. This will 
help support our JYM activities. Toni Kenefick
-Aschoff is heading up this 
event. We need all our JYM 
youth to participate. 


